
Westwood Neighborhood Association

Board of Directors Meeting

November 18, 2009
The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. by Kristy Barzen.

Members present included:  Kristy Barzen, Mike Keller, Mary Mouw, Barbara Bell, Vicki Heiken, Bill Satterstrom, Brad Sammon, David Barzen and Sue Boesen Copple.

Minutes for the Annual Meeting, October 20th were reviewed.  It was moved by Keller/seconded by Bell that the minutes be approved.  The minutes were approved by voice vote. 

Ed Truslow was absent so Kristy Barzen gave the Treasurer’s report.  There are 141 members as of November 13th on membership list - 98 are current paid through July 2010.  43 have not renewed.  The WNA balance is $3,813 as of Nov. 13, 2009.   It was moved by Satterstrom/seconded by Sammon to approve the report.  The reports was approved by unanimous voice vote. 

Discussion ensured re: newsletter timing.  It was decided to get all newsletter info Amy MacKrell by December 7th with printing to be complete by January 7th.  Distribution deadlines is to Block Captains by January 13th.  The newsletter will only list current members, not those who are behind in payment.  A membership application card with return envelope will be stapled to the next newsletter to encourage renewals/new memberships.  Barbara Bell to check re: printing return envelopes vs. using labels and will get 500 more membership application cards printed.   Barbara also to ask Amy to post the newsletter on the website.  Bill Satterstrom to contact Des Moines Neighbors for list of all residences (460 households) within the boundaries.  Brad Sammon will present Amy MacKrell with wine and notecards as a thank-you for working on the newsletter.

Newsletter topics to include Annual Meeting recap and photos, current membership list and request for new members/renewal.   Board members are encouraged to send items of interest, articles or photos to Amy MacKrell at any time to provide more topics for future newsletters.

The Art Center party is scheduled for the third Thursday in January, the 21st.  Dr. Greg Berry has lined up music and will be asked to submit info for the January newsletter.    A discussion of Jazz in July will take place in more detail at a future meeting, but those present were asked to consider whether or not to collaborate with another neighborhood association.  Potential entertainers and rental/use of golf carts for transportation was briefly discussed.  It was also suggested that people be asked to bring a “goodwill” food donation (to be donated locally) to major functions such as the Art Center event.

There is no Board meeting in January.  January 21st at the Art Center will be a social/general meeting.  The next meeting will be Feb. 17th (location to be determined).  Barbara Bell will send the most recent version of bylaws to Board members but will not post the bylaws on the WNA website.  Barbara has created name tags for social event and finalized job descriptions and will send job descriptions to each Chair.  A special thank you to Barbara who designed and printed the membership cards, sympathy cards, welcome to neighborhood cards, 'areas of interest' sheets, and WNA stationery.
Sue Boesen Copple will forward member emails addresses to Kristy Barzen. Emails will ultimately be sent to the rest of the Board and Chairs for use in contacting the membership.

Copple noted she was approached by Hanawalt Principal Julia Burton who offered the pallets of limestone in the parking lot to neighbors.  Bell will check with the Beautification committee to see if they would like the limestone and if they can remove it from Hanawalt.  Bell will also to check with the Beautification committee re: new wall and potential planting directly across from the Hanawalt on Robertson. 

Mike Keller requested that he be the designated WNA contact with the City of DSM in relation to the bike trail access.  It was agreed that Mike shall act as contact and he will keep the Board posted.

Sympathy cards and welcome cards have been printed. Copple will keep Sympathy cards and she needs to be notified of the need/addresses when they should be sent out.  Barzen and Satterstrom will keep and use the inventory of welcome cards.    

The meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.


